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DRUG AND ALCOHOL TESTING OF SCHOOL BUS DRIVERS
The safety of RSU/MSAD 64 students, employees and the general public requires that contracted bus drivers perform their duties free from the effects of alcohol and/or drugs.  A driver who uses or abuses alcohol and/or drugs is a hazard to the student he/she is transporting, to the general public, to other school employees, and to him/herself.

All bus drivers are subject to the Maine State Revised Statutes in Title 26, ss 681-689 dealing with drug free workplace safety.  Any bus driver who operates a vehicle designed to carry 16 or more passengers is also subject to federal regulations concerning use of alcohol and drugs and testing for these substances.  The requirements of these state and federal regulations shall be implemented by the bus contractors and the Superintendent who shall have the authority to adopt administrative rules and impose consequences for violations of such rules.

The contractors and Superintendent are also authorized to amend the administrative rule in order that the District and contractors remain in compliance with the state and federal laws and regulations as they may evolve.  The Superintendent is also directed to inform the Board immediately whenever administrative rules have been or must be amended to remain in compliance with federal requirements.

Because RSU/MSAD 64 contracts with independent contractors for bus transportation services, the responsibility for compliance with state and federal laws rests primarily with the bus contractor(s).  The School District, however, must have an active role in enforcement in order to ensure the safety of its pupils, particularly where the contractor(s) are bus drivers as well.
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